
 

 

February 8, 2024 
 
 

Notice of Public Hearing 
 

Pursuant to Chapter 119 of the Ohio Revised Code, the Ohio Department of Veteran Services 
will conduct a public hearing on March 18th, 2024 at 9:00AM. The purpose of the public hearing 
is to allow interested parties an opportunity to offer public testimony on the proposed new, 
amended, and rescinded rules in Chapter 5907 of the Ohio Administrative Code.  
 
Rules under consideration for this public hearing:  
 
Section  Chapter  Rule#        Title 
 
5907      3      1  Admission (amended) 
5907      5      1  Assessment of fees (rescind) 
5907      5      1  Resident Assessment (new) 
 
The public hearing will take place in Room 1908 on the 19th Floor of the Vern Riffe Center for 
Government and the Arts, 77 South High Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. Testimony offered for 
this public hearing will be limited to the rules listed as proposed. Persons wishing to submit 
testimony regarding these rules are asked to register with the Department of Veteran Services 
no later than 4:30PM, Wednesday, March 13th, 2024. Those persons who testify must limit their 
comments to no more than 5 minutes and are asked to submit a written copy of their testimony.  
 
Registration request and any other questions regarding this hearing should be directed to Lucas 
Denney, Chief Legislative Officer, Ohio Department of Veteran Services at 614-644-0893 or by 
email at lucas.denney@dvs.ohio.gov. 
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